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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, August 26, 2019

Present:
Joseph J. Bielanski, Mary Clarke-Miller, Martin De Mucha Flores, Barbara Des Rochers, Natalia Fedorova, Max Frincke, Francisco Gamez, Sam Gillette, Kuni Hay Brenda Johnson, Charlotte Lee, Jennifer Lenahan, Jasmine Martinez, John Nguyen, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Tomaneng requested that attendees review the agenda and also start reviewing the minutes.
Motion made to approve the Agenda:  Stacey Shears
Second by:  Shirley Slaughter
All in favor
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None

Meeting agenda approved.

	2. Review Minutes from 5-29-19

	Co-Chair Tomaneng requested a motion to approve the May 29th minutes. 
Motion made to approve the Minutes:  Stacey Shears
Second by: Martin De Mucha Flores
All in favor 
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None
Meeting minutes approved.

	3. Welcome & Introductions - Confirm Membership

	Leader: Kelly Pernell

Document: College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting Description and Charge – DRAFT

The charge of the College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting was displayed to note memberships. 
Introductions and confirmed memberships:

· Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President (Co-Chair)
· Rowena Tomaneng, College President (Co-Chair)

· Joseph J. Bielanski (Guest – Articulation Officer/Board Policies and Administrative Procedures)
· Has not been asked to fill one of the faculty representative roles.

· Kelly will note that he could potentially fill the role and will let him know.

· Max Frincke (ASBCC President)

· John Nguyen (Director Student Activities and Campus Life)

· Jasmine Martinez (Staff Assistant/VPSS, Classified Senate Secretary Treasurer)

· Covering for Felicia Bridges (Classified Senate President), today.

· Mary Clarke-Miller (Department Chairs Council)

· Martin De Mucha Flores (Dean - Associate Dean for Educational Success)
· Barbara Des Rochers (Academic Senate Representative)
· Charlotte Lee (Guest – Social Sciences Faculty)

· It was noted by Kelly Pernell, Faculty Senate President that Charlotte comes all the time and, if she wants to vote, since she comes all the time, Kelly would love to consider having her as a voting member.

· Cynthia Reese (Executive Assistant, President’s Office)

· Natalia Fedorova (Classified Staff Representative)

· Sam Gillette (Academic Senate Representative and Academic Senate Vice President)
· Francisco Gamez (Dean, Office of Instruction)
· Jennifer Lenahan (former Classified Senate President – slated to take Jeejun Bertuso’s place as a Classified Representative)

· Brenda Johnson (Dean, Student Services)

· Shirley Slaughter (Director of Business and Administrative Services)

· Stacey Shears (Vice President, Student Services)

· Kuni Hay (Vice President, Instruction)

Action Items:

· Confirmation of Academic Senate representatives.
· Confirmation of Classified Senate representatives.

	4.  Review Charge of College Roundtable

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Documents: College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting Description and Charge - DRAFT
President Tomaneng conducted a short orientation for new members to familiarize them with the College Roundtable charge.
The Purpose of the committee was reviewed.

· In terms of the charge, for those who have been with the committee over the last few years, she shared that minor revisions were made so that the committee would take more of an action role as opposed to just information sharing.

· When decisions have to made about resource allocation requests that will be moved to the district level, some of those are in the area of faculty. Now, due to some of the accreditation and fiscal analysis work, we have to also be mindful of classified staffing positions, in addition to administrative positions, when the college is making different decisions based on our Program Reviews.

· For new members, she shared that we have a timeline in which we do Program Reviews which VP Hay will discuss under accreditation.

· Once the college is done looking at everything it comes to the various governance committees and the College Roundtable for acceptance, with our priorities, and then they are sent to the District for District governance prioritization.

Strategic Mission review.

· Based on the review of this area it was noted that per the District and some of the reviews that have happened in the last year and a half, we are changing all documents that say “Shared Governance” to the official name of “Participatory Governance”, as outlined in the State regulations.
· Workshops conducted by State Academic Senate and the Chancellor’s Office use Participatory Governance in all of their guidelines and not Shared Governance.

Request to revisit “Purpose”.
Q. Referencing #3, Barbara Des Rochers asked if this was the main committee for approving where the money should be spent. 

Response: President Tomaneng responded that this is the final committee before it goes to the District.

Q. Do we have a spreadsheet where we look at the monies coming in and how it is spent?
Response:

· We have some spreadsheets and budget expenditures coming from the various reports.

· As an example, with the categorical funding, all of those documents and the expenditure plan come to this committee.
· Last year we looked at the new allocations that were proposed for feedback for student equity as part of the Student Equity and Achievement program.

· We also get reports from other types of categoricals like Strong Workforce.
· We are starting to bring that in to College Roundtable for review, comments and recommendations, in a more active way.

· Usually the proposed adopted budget has some of the breakdown per the Budget Allocation Model that gets presented by the District Office.

· The Chancellor and Vice Chancellor for Finance usually conduct a budget town hall focusing on the General Fund.
· For the college, we have been looking at the General Fund when we do the Program Review for the requests but, we are just rolling things over based on expenditures from the past years.

· If the committee would like to do something a little more regular, she feels it is in line with what the Fiscal Crisis Management Assistance Team is asking for; not only the District review but also that the college reviews:

· How it is spending the money;

· the number of Faculty that we have full-time/part-time;

· the number of Classified staff;
· the number of Administrators; and,

· our departmental budgets.
· The Business and Administrative Office was charged with taking the lead in developing and providing this kind of a presentation.
President Tomaneng added that her understanding is that there will be an active group this year looking at our Budget Allocation Model (BAM) and they will be looking at revising it for five entities; the four colleges and the District, based on the State’s new Student Centered Funding Formula.
· Prior to our new funding formula max, we were on an access model based on enrollments for revenue generation along with some property tax and other types of things.

· We have now moved to a funding model where 70% is based on enrollments and 30% is performance-based funding.

· It is a different metric that all community colleges state-wide need to adhere to.
In terms of enrollment and revenue generation, BCC has dropped to number three behind Merritt College and Laney College.

· Merritt increased by a percentage point.

· Where Merritt increased, BCC dropped by 1-2%.

Q. Has there ever been an analysis how that happened?
Response: The difference between the two colleges was roughly 1.5%; less than 2%.

· There has been an analysis that was done when ACCJC came in and said that the District had the lowest fiscal score.

· Both the Collaborative Brain Trust and FCMAT, and the District office have been presenting analysis of the enrollment decline.

· Last year when we were working on the five-year fiscal plan, when we saw the history of the enrollment decline across the District, BCC’s and Laney College’s decline since 2016-2017 are the lion’s share equivalent to almost $11M in a revenue shortfall.

· This is what was presented at all of the District governance committees and they have also been sent here to the various college governance committees.

Q. When is the international non-resident FTES going to get included in?

Response: There has been a decline, since President Trump took office, and we are down this academic year over 200 FTES in international students. 
· This is the bulk of non-resident revenue.

· Both BCC and Laney College have the majority of international students and both colleges have declined in terms of enrollment.

· Some students who went home over the summer were not allowed to return because of the restrictive immigration policies of the current government.

· This information was shared by the Academic Affairs division.

College-wide Input and Participation review:

· For representative bodies, as we take action here, we should also be sharing information in our constituency groups.

· If there is ever a need for more detailed information or a fuller presentation on an item, please contact President Tomaneng, rtomaneng@peralta.edu and Cynthia Reese, creese@peralta.edu.

· In terms of broader communication, College Roundtable, led by President Tomaneng, is sponsoring discussions that will be coming up to look at relevant areas of the FCMAT report on Friday, August 30th, and the Collaborative Brain Trust report on Friday, September 6th.

Budget and Planning Integration review:

There was a brief discussion regarding the first bullet to include linking planning documents to the “college’s mission along with the district’s.

Link planning documents to district missions and goals, strategic plans, and accreditation standards to inform budget decisions

President Tomaneng communicated that a vote would be required if a change is going to be made as the current revision was made and approved about a year and a half ago.

Recommendation:

Motion made by Kuni Hay to make the following change:

Link planning documents to the college and district missions and goals, strategic plans, and accreditation standards to inform budget decisions.
Second by:  Max Frincke

Opposed: None

Abstentions: One (Francisco Gamez)

All Others in Favor
Motion approved; addition will be made to final governance manual.

It was communicated by President Tomaneng to new members, Max Frincke and John Nguyen that Associated Students (AS) has been asking for the most up-to-date governance manual because the manual also talks about the membership and frequency of meetings.
· As the new president, Max will delegate AS represents to attend our other committees and in the event that he is unable to attend College Roundtable as well.

Q, VPSS Shears asked if Felicia and Cynthia could be asked for the most current version.

Response: Cynthia is working on putting it all together right now.

· After she is done with that it will go to Felicia for the new layout and cover. 

· After that is completed it will be released to the campus and post on the websites.

Q. How soon do you think we will get that?

Response: We will target the end of September.

	5. Accreditation

	Leader: Kuni Hay
Document: 19-20 Program Review (and APU) Timeline - DRAFT.docx  8-19-19

Accreditation

Accreditation Liaison Officer Kuni Hay reported that PCCD and the four colleges will be going through an Institutional Self-Evaluation Report known as ISER.

· Our last self-evaluation with the peer review was in Spring 2015.

· It used to be a six-year cycle but the commission has changed the bylaws and it is now every seven years.

· Every college will submit the mid-term report, and this was done in March, 2018.

· We are fully ready to write our ISER.

· The visiting team will come in mid-March, 2021.

· We have to submit this 200+ page self-evaluation document to the commission no later than the 1st week of January; eight weeks prior to the visit.
· We have to go through the Participatory Governance process at the college first and then the Board reading twice.

· The goal is to have it ready in time for the Board’s first review in November, 2020.

· The second reading will be in December, 2020.

· In the fall of 2020, we should have had our ISER draft written at 85-90% complete.

· By this time next year (August 2020) we should have a draft ready, in our hands to look at 85-90% of completion.

· It is not just writing but also providing documentation/evidence. 

· As an example, if we say BCC has a very effective Roundtable for Planning and Budget Committee; if we write that, they will want to see the proof.
· We will have to have the bylaws, membership, and charge as evidence that we will have to link to the report itself.

· For the four Standards that we have, 127 questions, we probably have over 1,000 pieces of evidence.

· One of the important things that the commission will look at is how well the college community is involved in this process.

· Their expectation is that everyone gets involved in this process.

· She relayed to John and Max that student voices and participation are important.

· There is not a student section but communicating how well we serve our students is important.

· In order for us to have an effective process we need to have a good structure to do that.

· .4 Reassign time is going to be given to the Faculty Accreditation Liaison Officer or Faculty ALO.

· This is the normal structure of the accreditation writing process.

· VPI/ALO Hay will be sending out the Faculty ALO communication today.
· There first of the four Standards is all about the Mission and how well do we do everything per the Mission.
· The second is about Instruction; anything to do with instruction, curriculum, faculty, every detail about instruction programs, etc. and Student Support Services.

· The Library and Learning Resources are pulled out. This is another section that we have to write about specifically.
· The third is most shared with the District. There are four components:
1. Finance

2. Human Resources

3. Facilities

4. Technology

· The fourth Standard is:
1. The Board of Trustees

2. The Participatory Governance structure

3. CEO

4. Mission/Vision Governance operations
· Once the ALO announcement goes out VPI Hay will ask for a co-lead from either Faculty or Classified Staff to work together with the administrator for each Standard.
· #3 will be broken into three. 
· There will be a graphic along with a job description for that one.

Joseph Bielanski, Jr. noted that some people attended training in the spring and asked if we might also do that here at the college?

Response: Yes.  They requested that Stephanie Droker, Vice President of the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC) come to the colleges first and then they requested that she go to the District, as well.

· The four colleges are meeting with her in late September.

· They are in the process of coordinating the meeting with her.

· This meeting information will be sent out to the college community.

President Tomaneng has not sent out the slides from opening day as the file is a little too large.  There are a few slides that give the accreditation timeline that VPI Hay just talked about.

Once the different teams are set there will still be opportunities for additional training during the year that we are during the writing and evidence gathering.

Joseph added that it may be helpful to let Ari Krupnick know about the training, since that is on a Thursday because that is a Curriculum meeting day, in case he needs to make adjustments.

Program Review Timeline

VPI Hay noted that it is that time of year again and we need to have a very clear timeline established for this year 2019-2020,

· This is going to be the Annual Program Update. 

· A comprehensive version was done last year.

· This year it is going to be based on that and is a little more concise.

· The District drives the tool development and expects all four colleges to use the same tool.
· They are responsible for identifying and making sure that the tool is working.

· The college makes sure that we have a timeline set to be able to use that tool to be able to go through our process and then making sure that our Participatory Governance can take a look at the resource allocation requests before it comes here to Roundtable for recommendation to the President.

· The President then takes it to the District Participatory Governance Committee.

· The concept is that we want to get this done by the end of November of this year.

· This will provide time to go through the Participatory Governance here this semester.

· This will be in time and ready for the budget allocation and development process for 2021 in February.

· Last year, this process to four attempts because the District tool did not work throughout the semester.

· That left us with a very short period of time to do a comprehensive one; about 2-1/2 weeks.

· Per District Academic Affairs, they plan to launch that program review tool the Monday after Labor Day, September 3rd.

· Researchers have been getting together from the four colleges and testing it.

· She just shared that site with Kelly and Mary, as faculty representatives, to test the site and communicate feedback to Phoumy Sayavong, BCC’s College Research Analyst.
· It was discussed at the Department Chairs meeting that if the tool wasn’t ready as last year by September 3rd, we will do a Plan B and proceed, rather than waiting for the District to work out the issues.

Q. President Tomaneng asked if they have finalized the service area outcomes for Student Services.
Response: No.

· Director Shirley Slaughter asked the same about Business Services.

Chair of Chairs, Mary Clarke-Miller reported that she went through and checked it and it is saving the information but the data itself has not been updated; which is part of what was happening last year as well. 

· The Chairs decided that they would go for Plan B as their permanent record and cut and paste over into the tool in case data gets lost.

VPI Hay indicated that we have to honor their deadline too.

· The Chairs Plan B is a back-up.

· Phoumy responded to the concern this weekend and confirmed that the data upload has not occurred completely yet.

The timeline review continued.

· What is important in the timeline is that we finish the APU and then that document goes to the Institutional Planning Committee (IPC).

· We have a validation process. It is a little shorter period of time than last year.
· Probably all members in the IPC have to do the validation.

· Once IPC takes a look at that and validates that the information is correct it will go to the Participatory Governance Committees, once the prioritized resource requests go there.

· President Tomaneng pointed out that for the list shown, not all of them are Participatory Governance official committees, so that distinction will need to be made. The four major Participatory Committees are:

· Technology

· Facilities

· Integrated Planning

· College Roundtable

· She noted seeing that others were listed for validation.

· PD is a subcommittee of the Academic Senate.

· For the 11/11-14 timeline the suggested wording change is “college” committees instead of participatory governance.
· They took it to all of the committees shown last year.

· President Tomaneng recommended that we might want to very much focus on the reviews happening in the four major committees.

· She indicated that she knows why it was sent to Professional Development; because it helps inform our Flex Day activities, but that does not have to be part of the Program Review.

· For Library and the other Supply Committee, all of those are going through the departments and division and then they go through to the Integrated Planning Committee for prioritization.

· VPI Hay will amend the timeline document to reflect the four major Participatory Governance committees.

· Because of what they experienced in the Facilities Committee last year, there was concern about the committee having to prioritize Facility needs. 

· Facilities Committee Chair, Shirley Slaughter reported that if a department said they needed a particular resource, it was a struggle for the committee to prioritize the various needs. She asked for clarification and suggested that when sending these documents to the various governance committees we want to be clear.
· VPI Hay responded that last year, the reason why they couldn’t do it before taking it to the respective committees was simply because they did not have time.

· Each area is going to prioritize the list first before taking it to those committees.

· Where it will be easier this time around, if we maintain the timeline is that the divisional areas will be prioritizing.  This is what we are being asked to do in terms of the fiscal health. The District has to do better at prioritizing and the colleges have to do that as well.

· It is incumbent on us to really be able to read through and try to systematize how we are doing Program Review because all committees should be having a grasp of what’s needed.

Q. When it goes to the District from the four colleges, will it go to the Planning and Budgeting Council? Joseph added that they used to do it that way and a meeting would be held where every college came and the college President did the presentation.

Response from President Tomaneng: Yes, that is the idea; to go back to do those presentations. 

Adding to the Accreditation piece and Program Review, President Tomaneng stated that this academic year, the District is enacting the AP for program discontinuance and consolidation based on Program Reviews and all of the history of the departments, including history of enrollment, courses, etc.

· That is one of the recommendations; to implement some of the FCMAT recommendations and what the CBT and ACCJC have identified.

· We have to start taking a closer look at some programs as we have some across the District that are not offering classes anymore.

· That is what we are being asked to take a look at from the reports.

	6. Governance Updates: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· Senate President Kelly Pernell reported that they met for the first time this academic year last week.
· VPI Hay attended their meeting and gave an accreditation update.

· They want to request that all Chairs of Participatory Governance Committees confirm their membership.

· They want to create a master calendar for the academic year for when the Participatory Governance meetings occur and in what room so more faculty and students can participate.

· The English department wants to work with the Senate to draft a resolution to take to the District Academic Senate in regards to comments made in the courses affected by AB705.

· There is language in there that can raise some articulation issues.

· Kelly will be working with Jennifer Lowood on the draft resolution.

· VPI Hay reported that the Participatory Governance master calendar is 85-90% complete.

· Meeting Chairs may hear from the Staff Assistant to the VPI for confirmation on the meeting times, date and location.

· The membership confirmation goes to Kelly.

· It was confirmed that they also have the schedule for ASBCC.

Classified Senate (Report by Jasmine Martinez)
· Senate Secretary/Treasurer Jasmine Martinez and President Felicia Bridges met on August 14th to do pre-planning.
· Their first meeting will be held on September 12th.

· It will be the 2nd Thursday of the month.

· They may hold more meeting but are figuring this out.

· A survey will be sent out to membership for feedback, to include if the day/time works.

· The meetings are usually held at 3:00 pm.

· They discussed updating Classified representatives on Participatory Governance meetings.

· They are also going to do a calendar timeline of events such as:

· Workshops

· Retreats

· Professional Development

· Employee of the Year

· Elections

· There was discussion about updating the Constitution.

· It is believed this was last updated in 2015.

· They also plan to have an archive of Officers.

· They have an archive of Employee of the Year.
· Former Senate President Jennifer Lenahan added that the change to the Constitution is just adding the past president to it so that they could be there to help the new president.

· Jasmine reported that this starts the first 2-year term of this new body of officers.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (reported by Max Frincke)
· ASBCC President Max Frincke reported that their first meeting will be held this Thursday.
· They completed their training last week on bylaws, the Brown Act, etc.

· They have prepared a budget planning process and how it works in terms of requesting funds.

· They have moved towards designating student representatives for the various Participatory Governance meetings.

	7. Good of the Order/Announcements

	Express Enrollment
· There were approximately 48 students who went to Counseling.

· Total sign-ins was 54.

· Sign-ins were initiated for everyone because their numbers were hard to track if a student didn’t go to a certain service area.

· President Tomaneng requested a list of everyone who worked on express enrollments.

· Barbara added that it would be nice to have the express enrollments during the summer session before we cut classes with a lot of advertising for the classes.

· She suggested a bulletin board for students to see all of the classes that are still open.

· VPSS Shears responded that they will be looking at that because they want to try to shift the registration to happen earlier.

· For this last the open enrollment classes were posted on the monitor and they also had hard copies available.

· It is the ongoing work of trying to change our registration culture, added President Tomaneng.

· We have been saying for a number of years that students tend to register late across the District so it has to be taken on as a campaign.

· That is something that the Enrollment Management subcommittee can talk about; how we can continue to encourage earlier enrollments moving forward.

Rock the Congress
· BCC is hosting Rock the Congress on Saturday, September 7th.

· It is focused on student participation in the upcoming elections.

· BCC is a designated voter-friendly campus and will be pushing out the inreach and outreach for that event coming up and also engaging students to participate in the 2020 census.
· Charlotte Lee reported that she has a flyer on hiring from the Bay Area Regional Coordinator with titles, dates, and salary information. She wanted to know who should receive that information.
· President Tomaneng requested that she send it to Public Information Officer, Felicia Bridges.

	8. Meeting Adjourned

	Co-Chairs Tomaneng and Pernell adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, September 23, 2019, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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